
  

Ref: ISB/sec/n/24-0006 
15 August 2025 
 

Dear Year 10 Parents and Guardians,  

RE: Welcome to Year 10 

Welcome to the 2025-2026 school year. My name is Mr. Duffy Parry, the Head of Years 10 and 11. I am very 
much looking forward to supporting your children over the coming years. 

Year 10 students are entering two-year IGCSE examination courses, which is quite a change and progression from 
Year 9. I will endeavour to help students adjust to this new important phase in their school life as quickly as 
possible. International research shows that the number one factor in improving a student's achievement at IGCSE 
is their attendance, so please do all you can as a family to ensure your son/daughter attends school on-time every 
day to ensure they have the very best chance of realising their potential.  

Subject teachers will provide lesson information and tutors will support your child during the academic year. If 
you have any queries, please contact your child’s tutor in the first instance: 

Tutor Groups:   Tutor:  Email:  

10SNL  Ms. Shy Ni Lim slim@ac.isb.edu.bn   

10HYU  Mr. Habeeb Yusuf hyusuf@ac.isb.edu.bn  

10SJU  Ms. Sharon Jusay SJusay@ac.isb.edu.bn  

10HFO  Ms. Hilary Ford hford@ac.isb.edu.bn  

10DSA Cikgu Farida fsameon@ac.isb.edu.bn     

School Counsellor  Ms. Lucy Canning  counsellor@ac.isb.edu.bn  

 Secondary Pastoral Admin 
 *for general queries,    

attendance, medical notes, 
admin support 

 Ms. Lee   pastoralcommunity@ac.isb.edu.bn 

 
We cordially invite you to attend the ‘Meet the Tutor’ event on Wednesday, 3 September 2025 at 2.30pm 
in the IB workroom, located on the top floor above the library. 

 
This is an important opportunity for you to meet with your child’s tutor and the Head of Year and share any 
questions you may have.  Please sign up to attend by Wednesday, 27th August 2025:  
https://forms.office.com/r/nXTdKP4MEV?origin=lprLink 
 
I hope you find the information above is of help. Please get in touch with any questions.  I wish you well and am 
looking forward to a successful academic year ahead. 

Kind Regards,  
 

 

Duffy Parry                                            Ai Ling Wong 
Head of Year 10 & 11                                   Deputy Head of Secondary 
dparry@ac.isb.edu.bn    Alingwong@ac.isb.edu.bn 
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